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Ruby C, Oska H, Maggie, Delilah, Missy, 
Cedar, Arya, Reuben G, Elsha, Beth, Skye, 
Sapphire, Indi, Jada, Ayla, Lucy, Sebastian, 
Jack H, Kailani, Sophia, Rianna, Isabella R, 

Emmy, Darla, Elijah, BJ, Bowie H, Scout 

Term 4  Week 4 2018

You Need To 
Know About:

Thursday 8 November
→→ Eco Club at lunch time

→→ Jullum hosting assembly at 
1.45pm this week only!

Monday 12 November to Friday 23 
November (10 days)

→→ Swim Scheme Program for Year 2 and 
3 and students in 4, 5 & 6 who would 
benefit from program

Wednesday 14 November
→→ Kindergarten Orientation 9.30 to 11.00

Thursday 15 November
→→ Day of Celebration - Water Play - 
Remember swimmers/rashie & towel

Friday 16 November
→→ Order Sushi for Monday 19 Nov

Tuesday 20 to Sunday 25 November
→→ Year 6 Sydney Excursion

Thursday 22 November
→→ Jullum, Yugoori and Wajung Excursion 
to The Farm - Byron Bay

→→ Eco Club at lunch time
→→ Gargoon hosting assembly at 2.00pm

Sunday 25 November
→→ School Choir performing at Sea Song 
Grand Finale at the school

Friday 30 November
→→ Order Sushi for Monday 3 Dec

Tuesday 4 December
→→ MHS whole day orientation day for Year 
6 students

Wednesday 5 December
→→ Arts Under the Stars - Whole School 
Performance and Art Display

Tuesday 11 December
→→ Year 6 Farewell

Merit Key Learning Area Improvement Citizenship 

Jullum Kira Arya Willow P Lula
Yugoori Violet August Maya Poppie
Wajung Ziggi Amalia Sima BJ

Gooyarnj Maggie Hayden Cheyanne Quilaom
Junbung Darla Skye Kisco Tiko

Gargoon Stella Honii Misha Delilah

Binging Oscar Shani Brigette Daisy
Miwin Archie Taalah Noam Jindy

Assembly will be hosted by Yugoori - Ms. Jenevieve

Everyone is invited to attend - Thursday 1.45pm
Orin,  Willow F, 
Sima, Jet, Tusk, 
Thana, Jaskaran, 
Tommy, Anjali, 

Sundar

Congratulations to the choir for a great performance at Fairtastic. Both the Whole School Choir 
and the Senior Extension Choir produced high quality performances and should be very proud 
of themselves. This month Sea Song will be back at the school raising money for our performing 
arts program. Both choirs will be performing at the finale performance on Sunday the 25th of 
November. They are also practising very hard for our creative and performing arts showcase, Arts 
Under the Stars, on December 5th. We look forward to seeing you from 5pm for a BYO picnic, 
followed by the concert from 6pm. They rehearse every Friday morning from 8am in the Yugoori 
classroom with Miss Jenevieve and Jennah and Senior Choir with Ms Bee & Jennah at Monday 
lunchtimes.

River F & Ella



PRINCIPAL’S
MESSAGE FOCUS

Week 4 - RESPECT: Care for our instruments
Week 5 - PARTICIPATE: Right Place, Right Time

WHAT’S COMING UPWHAT’S BEEN HAPPENING

SEA SONG & OUR CHOIR - 25 NOV
Sea Song is a choir workshop that runs at the 
school every year. Our school choir will be 
performing on Sunday the 25th of November 
in the finale performance. Please save this 
date. All the money that Sea Song raise from 
the donations at the concert go back into our 
performing arts program. It is important that as 
many of our students come as possible. 

Our ‘Arts under the Stars’ evening will be held 
on Wednesday the 5th of December.
It will begin at 5pm, with time for a BYO picnic 
and to view the student artwork.  You are 
invited to view framed student artworks and 
purchase your child’s for $10. If you would like 
a 2nd copy of your child’s artwork for a 2nd 
parent, could you please fill in the form handed 
to your child recently and return it to your 
classroom teacher by 17th of November. 
The showcase concert will begin in the school 
hall at 6pm. Students will be in holding rooms 
where they will be preparing for their acts. The 
concert will conclude by 8pm and we ask that 
all audience members stay for the duration of 
the concert. Parents will be unable to take their 
children home after their performance, they will 
need to stay until the end.
Each class has prepared a musical item for the 
evening and it is important that all students 
attend, to participate and enjoy the fun. 
Please let your classroom teacher know if your 
child is unable to attend on the evening.

On behalf of our students, 
staff and wider school 
community I would like to 
extend my gratitude and 
thanks to Mel Delaney, our 
P&C and every parent, grandparent and helper 
who contributed to make our 2018 Fairtastic a 
wonderful and successful event! Without your 
dedication and support, events like this would 
not be possible. 

Izaeah commented on the night - “This is the 
best Fairtastic ever!” What lovely feedback and 
memories for our students and their families. 
Congratulations again!

Congratulations to our Year 5 students who 
attended the major school excursion at 
Camp Goodenough last Monday 29 October 
to Thursday 1 November, which focuses on 
demonstrating and displaying leadership and 
teamwork skills. Mrs Currie reported on our 
Monday morning assembly that it was the 
bravest year 5 group that she has travelled 
with, as all students took on the giant swing. 
Well done Year 5!

Our second Kindergarten Orientation session 
was held last Wednesday. This week our 
preschool students took part in a special garden 
session. We have one remaining Kindergarten 
Orientation session on Wednesday 14 
November from 9:30-11am which will include 
a Teddy Bears Picnic. If you know of any new 
families in our zone with preschool aged 
children, please share this information with 
them, to ensure that can enjoy this special 
transition opportunity.

Last week I travelled to Sydney for the 
NSW Primary Principals Association State 
Conference. It was an exciting and engaging 
experience with special guests including 
Hon. Rob Stokes (Minister for Education), 
Hon. Adrian Piccoli (Gonski Institute, UNSW), 
Leigh Sales, Turia Pitt, Micheal Crossland, Eric 
Sheninger, Ann McIntyre, Michael McQueen, 
Future Crunch, Ben Abbatangelo and Dr Nikki 
Stamp. 

Our next Day of Celebration will be held on 
Thursday 15 November. Congratulations to all 
students who are eligible for this celebration. 
We thank  you for consistently following our 
three core values - Respect, Participate and 
Be Safe. Thank you to Mrs Thompson for 
coordinating our DOC days throughout 2018. 

YEAR 5 CAMP GOODENOUGH
Last week was a blast. Camp Goodenough 
was fantastic. So many examples of leadership 
by the students and also millions of put ups. 
It was great!
Let’s talk about the giant swing. It was so 
fun - Year 5 we have to admit it, most of us 
were scared, but in the end we all had a go. 
Plus we all went to the top - now that’s an 
achievment.
I could ramble on about the giant’s 
playground, the billy cart course and the high 
ropes course. Now you get the picture.
This is the end and this is how Year 5 had the 
time of their lives. By Amani

KINDER ORIENTATION
We’re up to week 3 of 4 and the teachers 
have been “Getting to Know You” and 
students have learned the school song 
and had lots of fun playing. Students have 
participated in rotational activities called “We 
Love Reading and Numbers” and next week 
will spend time in the school garden. On the 
14th November, students will have a Teddy 
Bear’s picnic and order food from the canteen 
- remember your favourit cuddly toy!

S H OW

arts under
the stars

BYO PICNIC DINNER, SHOW AT 6
WED 5 DEC 5-8pm



COMMUNITY MESSAGES

bhpsparents@gmail.com

Next meeting: Wednesday 14 November 2018, 6:30pm 

THIS SATURDAY!

CONGRATULATIONS 
& THANK YOU!

A shout out to all who helped with the 
organising and running of Fairtastic.  We raised 
a HUGE $13,000 for our kids and our school.  A 
extra special thank you to the efforts of all the 
school staff who give so much to the children 
already. The community came together and we 
did so well! Pat on the back for all of us.
Check out the video and photos on our school 
website from Don Raff at RaffPics. 
From Mel Delany, Fairtastic Co-Ordinator 2018

NEXT MEETING
All members, new and 
existing, are invited to our 
second last meeting of the 
year. The November meeting 
is traditionally a super one 
to attend - we celebrate the 
success of the Fair and plan 
how to spend the fundraising 
money for next year’s strategic 
purchases.
So come along to the library on 
Wednesday 14th November ay 
6:30pm for drinks, nibbles and 
fun discussions. Complimentary 
baby sitting provided for 
children pre-school age and 
above.

FREE 
From Qualified Experienced Professionals 

At Bangalow Tennis Club 

21 Byron Bay Rd, Bangalow

Friday 9th & 16th November 

4-4.45 pm

Ages 6-18 years

For more info or to book a spot contact 
Brandon Rowe  0400403323  

brandon@northernriverstennis.com

JUNIOR TENNIS LESSONS !!

FAIRTASTIC



FAIRTASTIC
SUCCESS 2018
©RaffPics - more photos and video on our website


